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1. Manufacturing  Practices (German )
Group Statement:

The Global Manufacturing Research Group (GMRG) is a multi-national community of researchers dedicated to the study and improvement of manufacturing practices world-wide. Through systematic study and research throughout the world, the GMRG aims to improve manufacturing practice through the development of theory and dissemination of results. By sharing ideas, results, and concepts with research colleagues and manufacturing executives around the globe, the GMRG serves to strengthen the linkage between research and practice.

Turkey Meeting
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Left to right: Pavel Dimitrov(Bulgaria), Jack Wacker (USA) Attila Chikan (Hungarry), Sukran Kadipasaoglu (USA), Danny Samson (Australia), Clay and Neva (Whybark), Yar Ebadi (USA), Funda Sahin (USA), Gundoz Ulusoy (Turkey), Bob Grubbstrom (Sweden), Cem Canal (USA), Basheer Khumawala (USA) Not shown: Chwen Sheu (USA), Peter Pinto (USA), Yasemin Aksoy (USA) 



The 2005 Phoenix Meeting Is Focused On Using The GMRG 4.0 Questionnaire To Publish In Top Journals.
From the Founder -

Hey there all you out in the electronic world, it seems it has been a while.  That is not because we haven’t been busy, though.  A lot has been going on with the new version of the questionnaire and we had a wonderful meeting in Turkey this summer.  We’re scheduled for a session at DSI in Boston this November and our annual meeting is planned for Phoenix, Arizona, next year.

Let me elaborate.  First of all, Jack Wacker has done an outstanding job of coordinating the development of the new fourth-round questionnaire.  There are several features that make this version unique and valuable.  There is a core set of required questions that provide a strong link with past questionnaires for people who are doing temporal studies or want to compare their findings with the GMRG data that currently exist.  The core questions encompass the company classification data, strategy and competitive performance information, and many of the questions on manufacturing practice from previous versions of the questionnaire.  Interestingly, Jack has managed to compress the core questions onto four pages.  Many of these required questions are literature based and come with journal citations.

In addition to the common required section, there are a number of targeted modules that cover topics as diverse as forecasting and environmental practices. Experts in the respective areas have developed these modules.  The questions are based on the literature, have citations available and include some validated scales.  As Jack has said, this version will be of interest to researchers starting their careers or moving into the empirical arena.  The solid foundations of the survey greatly enhance publication possibilities and will promote data sharing and comparative analysis.

The meeting in Turkey was marvelous.  We had divided venues, first in Marmaris and then in Istanbul.  Our hotel in Marmaris included buffet meals featuring local dishes, beer and wine allowing us to sample a variety of Turkish delicacies.  Our tables for the evening meal overlooked the water, the moonrise and peaceful scenery.  Each morning there was a raucous discussion of the mystery of which room could receive CNN in English and why.  Marmaris is a resort community on the seacoast with swimming available in the sea and in swimming pools.  We enjoyed swimming in both fresh and salt water.  We also had a boat trip around the bay near Marmaris with stops for swimming, cave exploring and a visit by the Good Humor Boat.  That’s right, boat side ice cream bars and popsicle service.  This treat was really appreciated after some time in the sun and water.  Many special thanks to Sukran Kadipasaoglu and Cem Canel for organizing this for us.

Lest you think that all was water and no work, we held our professional meetings in both Marmaris and Istanbul.  In addition to the formal papers that were presented, we spent a considerable amount of time reviewing the concepts and design philosophy for the fourth-round questionnaire.  During these meetings, we also had a detailed look at the forecasting module, the associated literature and the models behind its development.  The formal paper presentations are available on the website. 

One of the treats, while we were in Istanbul, was to visit a Sabanci holding company factory (making washers and dryers) followed by a visit to Sabanci University for additional paper presentations.  Sabanci is a new private university sponsored by the Sabanci holding company (one of the largest in Turkey).  It is located on the Asian side of the Bosporus in a rapidly developing industrial area.  The Director of the MBA program briefed us on the school, its programs and its plans for the future.  (They are taking applications for faculty positions if you are interested.)  All of us were very impressed by the faculty to student ratio, the ambitious plans for the future and the optimism that the Director communicated in his presentation.  Gunduz Ulusoy put together the Istanbul and Sabanci segments of the meeting and did a great job.  Thanks, Gunduz!

Most of the members left Turkey after the Istanbul meeting loaded with their purchases from the grand market.  Neva and I ventured into Anatolia to spend some nights in a cave, see the sights and visit Ankara.  It was a memorable visit and one we would highly recommend.  The scenery is exceptional, the hikes in the valleys exhilarating, the visits to the underground cities special, the exploration of the Hittite culture tremendously enlightening and the tremendous works of Ataturk (literally - father of Turkey) inspiring.  If you guessed we liked it, you are right. We are glad that we took Sukran's advice to see more of Turkey.  We second her recommendation.

If you are planning to be in Boston for the DSI meeting, come to the GMRG session called "International Data Gathering in a Questionnaire Saturated Market: Are We Addressing Relevant Issues".  It is on Monday, November 22 at 8:00am.  Plan to join us for an informal dinner on Sunday evening.  Immediately following this session is the DSI GMRG meeting at 10AM,  11-22-2004 in the Connecticut room.
The next annual meeting is planned for Phoenix, Arizona, August 3 – 5, 2005.  If you haven’t hooked up with us yet, you should.  It is a great bunch of people and we’re producing some great results.
Clay Whybark
Thanks to the Sponsors of GMRG 2004 Turkey Meeting
Our heartfelt thanks to all the wonderful support people in Turkey. We cannot thank you enough. One travel company went out of their way to help GMRGers. 

So we really thank Iraz Sipahioglu from Interium Organization in Istanbul for going out of her way to help us successfully complete our travel arrangements. We thank Interium Organization in general to comply with all our wishes and last minute changes in our travels in both Marmaris and Istanbul. We thank Cem's sister Dilek Canel for arranging Hilton Conrad, the lovely dinner and the boat tour at Bosphorus.

News From The President
When Clay and others asked me to become the president of GMRG, I felt that it was a great honor. At the same time, I felt that I did not seek the position since I am near full retirement. I also knew, it would take great efforts from many members to achieve GMRG’s potential. However, with all the close friends and comrades from around the world, it was an honor to serve them. It humbles my ego (that is too large). Thank you all for your support.
Jack Wacker

A Word From The Retiring President

It has been a great honor to have served as President of GMRG this past year. The highlight of course of the 2004 year was our annual meeting in Turkey for which we need to thank Gunduz  Ulosoy, Sukran Kadipasaoglu and Cem Canel. The program speaks itself about how much we were able to accomplish during the meetings and of course the pictures tell how much fun we all had during and outside the meetings.
In addition to our usual efforts in revising and improving the questionnaire for our on going research, etc., I was thrilled that we have put in motion concrete steps to bring "new blood" into our group: doctoral students and newly appointed faculty. I am confident that we will see wonderful things happening in these and other areas under Jack Wacker's leadership

Basheer Khumawala 
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Greetings From The Membership Chairman.
Greetings from your membership chairman. The goal of our new membership program this year is to recruit more new members to gather data for the 4th round of GMRG survey. The 3rd round of the GMRG survey includes data from Canada, Hungary, Italy, Lebanon, Northwest U.S., and Taiwan. We appreciate the effort of those data gathers. With the module questionnaire approach to be implemented in the 4th round of survey, we expect to attract more researchers to join the data gathering effort. As of today, we have had commitments from Australia, Canada, Fiji, Hungary, India, Italy, Japan, South Korea, Malaysia, Taiwan, and Vietnam. You are welcome to join the list, and/or you can help to identify any new data gathers. If you have any questions or suggestions pertaining to this matter, please let me know. Thanks. Chwen Sheu
The New Questionnaire GMRG 4.0
Some of the GMRG members could not come to Turkey, so here the background on the development process of the new questionnaire.

We know that there is a great need for ‘state of the art’ research in manufacturing and supply chain management. Many GMRG members wanted to be able to exploit the research opportunities provided by our extensive international membership. 

Upon reviewing the third questionnaire along with many academic members, it became clear that the third questionnaire did not provide opportunities for publishing in current top tier journals. After discussing the reasons for the difficulty, the Strategic Research Committee found that GMRG3 questionnaire needed a modification with increased emphasis on the literature. 

A second major questionnaire challenge was that many researchers were adding their own questions to the questionnaire to address their specific research interests. Yet in general, these additional questions are ‘state of the art’ based upon the current literature. 
A third difficulty was that the questionnaire had become quite long. Many GMRG members felt that the questionnaire should be totally abandoned for case studies.  Unfortunately, case studies would not permit us to focus on our competitive advantage of international alliances. 
Fourth, the at the 2004 Turkey meeting, there was a discussion on two specific aspects: a) model based questionnaire design and b)  GMRG’s strategic competence:  First, questions are based on a model that represents the ‘state of the art’ in that specific area. Second, there was a movement toward not dropping the manufacturing practice portion of the questionnaire since it was GMRG’s strategic competence. 
Several members wanted the questionnaire totally abandoned. However, upon reviewing the literature, it became apparent that many of our traditional questions were still very up-to-date with no need for revision. Only a few minor wording, formatting, and new questions were needed. Yet, the last three sections had many questions that would be deemed ‘dated’.
There were several areas of questions that should be utilized by anyone that is would want to publish in major journals: Demographics, to account for firm differences in size industry and focus; competitive goals/measures to be used as outcome variables; and internal practices to understand differences in the plant. This section would be the required section of the GMRG4 (now it will be called GMRG 4.0) Through arm-twisting, cajoling and downright badgering, several excellent people volunteered (?) to formulate the questionnaire committee/ They were Rob Klasssen (chair), Karen Brown, Danny Samson, and Chwen Sheu. All have had considerable experience with GMRG and questionnaire design. Several other people had important input to the questionnaire Boo-ho Rho, Matteo Kalchschmit, Benito Flores, Steve Vashon and others….and naturally, our founder Clay Whybark. 
With all their work and effort, the required section was cut to less than 4 pages.  The required section is now ready for pilot test distribution. Additionally, several optional sections have been developed. Each of these sections should have the current references for the section. These references should enable international researchers access to some of the important articles that will be utilized. These other sections are all optional. My feeling is that after reviewing them, they should provide developing scholars as well as our leading scholars a venue for gathering data to statistically analyze the effect of manufacturing practice on manufacturing performance.
Jack Wacker
	Preorder your GRMG shirts.

Only $20
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The 2005 GMRG Meeting in Phoenix: 
The 2005 GMRG meeting is scheduled for Phoenix. It will focus on academic research developed from the questionnaire.

This meeting’s primary purpose is to discuss each optional module and for module developers to give a summary and overview of the research in each specific area.  

There will be an overview of the current questionnaire. Each module developer will present their module and discuss the related literature. 

The Sixteenth Annual Workshop in 
Phoenix, AZ USA
GMRG Research Workshop 2005
August 3, 4, 5, 2003

Jack Wacker Coordinator
“International Manufacturing

Research”
Update on data collection 

The questionnaire GMRG 4.0 is being pilot tested in South Korea by Boo-ho Rho.  The GMRG is very grateful to our active founding member Boo-Ho. Thank you!! 
News of Many Folks 

· Kansas State University's College of Business Administration is appointed Chwen Sheu, Professor of Management, to the Paul B. Edgerley Chair in Business Administration, the college's first Faculty of Distinction Chair. 
· Clay Whybark was inducted as a fellow in the International Society for Inventory Research.
· Prof. Arabinda Tripathy of Indian Institute of Management, Ahmedabad and Prof. D.V.R. Seshadri of Indian Institute of Management, Bangalore) have carried out an extensive study on the theme of "Reinvention and Intrapreneurship" at Tata Steel.
· Karen Brown and Nancy Hyer are completing a book for McGraw Hill entitled: Project Management: A Team-Based Approach.

· Danny Samson at the University of Melbourne is finishing his 3 year term as Head of Department at the University of Melbourne this Christmas, and is looking forward to reinvigorating his research programs, and visiting some GMRG colleagues in 2005.

· And as always, congratulations to numerous GMRGers that have published in top journals. We recognize articles using GMRG data.  Send copies to Benito Flores so they can be included on the webpage.
Have news, let us know 
Jack Wacker e-mail: john.wacker@asu.edu






